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St George Historical Society Newsletter 
P O Box 14, Tenants Harbor, ME  04860 

 

www.stgeorgehistory.com - website 
stgeorgemainehistory@gmail.com – email address 

Summer 2020 

Newsletter Timing 
     Due to several unexpected events, waiting 
for the latest updates, plans, etc., it has been 
necessary to combine the July, August and 
September newsletters into one summer issue.  
With the October issue we should be back on 
track with monthly newsletters. Thanks for your 
understanding. 
 
 

Change in Plans 
 

     With regrets we have cancelled the rest of 
the monthly programs scheduled for 
September and October.  State requirements 
for gatherings makes it almost impossible to put 
on an event safely and for all those who wish to 
attend.  As we saw with a recent wedding 
reception in Maine, this virus can spread rather 
quickly among a variety of contacts. 
  
     The group working on an Open House at the 
Andrew Robinson House have cancelled their 
plans for an open house in September.  They are 
doing a fantastic job fixing up the place and 
getting it ready for an Open House, but to be 
safe, plans had to be changed.  We are looking 
forward to a grand open house when the timing 
is right! 
 
     The Old Library Museum on Main Street in 
Tenants Harbor will remain closed until further 
notice.  Even though we never had a grand 
opening, our soft opening last November was 
well received and the 2-days a week we were 
open during the winter always attracted a few 
visitors.  Even though we are closed to the 
public, we still are receiving items donated to 
the Historical Society for preservation and 
display.  More on those donations in next 
month’s newsletter. 

Old Movies Filmed Locally 
 

     Most people are aware of some movies that 
were filmed in the area, like Forrest Gump and 
his brief visit to Marshall Point Lighthouse in 
the 1990s.  But did you know that there were 
some movies from the 1940s and 1950s filmed 
in this area? 

 
     Deep Waters was released in 1948 and was 
filmed mostly in the Knox County area.   There 
were lots of scenes of Vinalhaven, with several 
of Rockland and even some in St George.  The 
film is about a Maine lobster fisherman and his 
fiancée, a welfare worker for the State.  Click 
here to see the full movie.   Did you see the 
funeral at the Ridge Church? 

 
     Almost everyone has heard about Peyton 
Place!  It was released in 1957 and the 
opening scene is at the railroad tracks on Rt 
131 in So. Thomaston.  Click here to see the 
full movie. 
 

Great way to see what the area looked 
like in the 1940s and 1950s!!! 

http://www.stgeorgehistory.com/
mailto:stgeorgemainehistory@gmail.com
https://ok.ru/video/1245440576002
https://www.bing.com/videos/search?q=peyton+place+1957&&view=detail&mid=2355CDE8D06B57AAD5A02355CDE8D06B57AAD5A0&&FORM=VRDGAR
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Marshall Point Lighthouse Museum Celebrates 30 Years 
 

 

     Below is a copy of the Marshall Point Lighthouse Museum report from the 1991 St George 

Town Report.  Congratulations to the many volunteers over the years for a job well done in 

providing a beautiful and historic spot in our town for visitors and residents to see. 
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Rockland Newspapers On-line 
 

     The Digital Maine Repository, a service of 
the Maine State Library, has scanned images 
of Rockland newspapers: Lime Rock Gazette 
(1846-1850); Rockland Gazette (1851-1882); 
and The Courier-Gazette (1882-1950).   The 
issues from 1941 to 1950 have recently been 
added to the collection. 
     The collection can be viewed at the link 
https://digitalmaine.com/rockland/.  It is a 
great way to spend some quarantine time! 

  Long Cove Quarry Supt Shirreffs 
Dies Unexpectedly in 1887 

 

     A native of Scotland, John Shirreffs came 
to Long Cove in its early days to represent 
Booth Brothers at their quarry operations in 
Long Cove.  The last paragraph of the local 
news describes the shocking event: 
 

 
Courier-Gazette ~ 8 Nov 1887 

     Shirreffs died without a will and his only 
heirs – a mother and half-siblings - were 
across the Atlantic.  Knox County probate 
records show his estate valued at about 
$45,000 (over $1 million in today’s dollars). 

     Membership Dues 
     Membership dues cover the calendar year 
from January 1st to December 31st and are $10 
/ individual and $15 / household.  To renew 
for 2020, please send the appropriate amount 
to the address below – no need for a new 
application.  An application form for a new 
member is at www.stgeorgehistory.com   
Please send dues and application form to the 
St George Historical Society at P O Box 14, 
Tenants Harbor, Maine  04860. 
 
      

Reprint of History of St George 
NOW AVAILABLE 

 

 

     The Historical Society has reprinted Albert 
Smalley’s “History of St George, Maine”.  It has 
many new old photos added to Smalley’s 
“ramble through the town”.  Copies are $32 
and will be on sale at the Old Library Museum 
at 38 Main on Saturday, October 3rd from 10am 
to noon.  Other times and places coming soon! 
 

https://digitalmaine.com/rockland/
http://www.stgeorgehistory.com/
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50th Anniversary of Port Clyde Packing Company Fire 
     In September 1970 there was a massive fire that destroyed the sardine packing company in Port 

Clyde.  It had a terrific impact on the village of Port Clyde, the town of St George and the economy of 

Knox County.  Words can not describe what happened, so here are some photos of the event. 
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St George Historical Society, Inc. 
P O Box 14 

Tenants Harbor, ME  04860 
stgeorgemainehistory@gmail.com 

 

2020 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 
 
Name________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Address__________________________________________________ State _______ Zip Code ________ 
 
 
Email address___________________________________ Phone (optional) ________________________ 
 
 
Type of Membership:             Individual / $10  __________          Household / $15  __________ 
 
 
Areas of interest_______________________________________________________________________ 

mailto:stgeorgemainehistory@gmail.com

